
NATURE WALK
by David Senke
This article was given to the editor prior to our March 16th clean-up day therefore, you will read about in May’s Citizen.
On March 1st I had a tree company come in with a chipper to chip up the large piles on the Nature Walk by Higley 

Road and haul them away.
Also happening on the Nature Walk:  Ron and Megan have been filling barrels with brush from behind their house 

and disposing of it.  Tereasa and Mary have been clearing brush and putting down gravel by the 56th Street entrance 
to the Nature Walk.  Many more neighbors that back up to the DVRC Nature Walk have been clearing scrub brush and 
weeds from the Nature Walk and disposing of it.

A big THANK YOU to everyone that helps keep this an enjoyable Nature Walk.
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Special Board Meeting
Thursday, April 1

10:30 am, R
Free Concert – Cold Shott

Saturday, April 3
2:30 – 5:00 pm, F Clamshell

Board Study Session
Wednesday, April 7

6:30 pm, R
Coffee Social

Saturday, April 10 & 24
9:30 am, R

Singles Meeting
Wednesday, April 14 & 28

9:30 am, R
Board Meeting

Wednesday, April 14
6:30 pm, R

Our Facilities are OPEN
By Johna Sharp, President
The Dreamland Villa community facilities are open! The facilities are disinfected four times per day. Our fa-

cilities were closed for two months last year and have been open ever since. If you haven’t renewed your mem-
bership, your kee card will not work. Contact the office at (480) 832-3461 or email Admin@Dreamlandvilla.
org. You can now pay your membership online at dreamlandvilla.org.

Card playing can now resume but you must provide 
CDC proof of vaccination to the activity monitor. Re-
member that you must wait 14-days after your second 
vaccination to be fully protected. Any cards left out after 
an activity will be disposed of. Potlucks are still prohib-
ited at this time. 

Please remain diligent by practicing social distancing 
and wearing a mask. 

• Avoid close contact with people who are sick. 
• Avoid touching your eyes, nose, and mouth. 
• Stay home when you are sick. 
• Cover your cough or sneeze 
• Disinfect frequently touched objects and surfaces 
• Wear a facemask
• Wash your hands often 
These recommendations are for your protection as well as the protection of others.

Volunteer 
Corner

Dreamland Villa is seeking vol-
unteers:

Pancake Breakfast Manager – 
This is a great opportunity for one 
or two persons to oversee this fun-
draiser and work with a great group 
of volunteers. Must obtain a food 
handlers license. Call the office at 
(480) 832-3461 or email Admin@
Dreamlandvilla.org if you are in-
terested. 

Sound Technician – Looking for 
an assistant sound tech to help at 
Farnsworth Hall events. Must have 
some working knowledge of sound 
and lighting systems. Some training 
and heavy lifting involved. Contact 
Lew Hoosier at llinew9@cox.net or 
(320) 493-7909 for details.

Volunteers make our world go 
round!

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE
by Johna Sharp
It never ceases to amaze me that we have such great 

volunteers and staff here at Dreamland Villa. Our 
many activities and events could not take place with-
out them. 

The nucleus of our activities resides in the office and 
without our staff to keep things moving in the right 
direction we surely would be in a fix. They diligently 
answer phone calls, take your payments, answer our 
questions, and assist our committee chairs with their 
needs. But it seems that the communication from our 
staff just isn’t enough. They receive phone calls on a 
regular basis inquiring as to whether our facilities and 
pools are open. Yes, our facilities are open, and they 
have been for quite some time. Activities that have re-
mained closed are card bingo and potlucks because the 
activity monitors are not yet willing to reopen and eat-
ing requires the removal of masks. Check the Citizen 
calendar for the monthly schedule.

If you’re not getting the information you need 
from reading the Citizen, or NextDoor or our bulletin 
boards, then perhaps you’d like to get an email of any 
updates from our office. Did you know that our of-
fice sends out email blasts to our members that have 
provided their email address?  Stop in the office or 
call and give them your email address and they will 
enter it into our system that tracks your membership. 
This is the fastest and easiest way to get updates on 
news from DVRC, special events, and entertainment 

at Farnsworth Hall. Dreamland Villa Retirement Com-
munity strives to keep you informed. Help us help you 
by updating or providing us with your email address. 

The DVRC Board of Directors also strives to move 
its business forward and keep you informed. A Spe-
cial Meeting was held prior to the regularly scheduled 
Board Meeting on March 10th to elect Board Officers 
for the 2021-2022 term. The Officers will remain the 
same with me as your President, Earl Munday as Vice 
President, Kathie Chismar as Secretary and Ron Reed 
as Treasurer. At the Board Meeting, Terri Tiehen was 
appointed as an interim director and Sandra Eiker’s 
resignation was announced, effective March 15th. 
Ward Jennings will be joining the Board effective 
April 1st. Allees Cohrt also remains on the Board.

Communication is key to stop the spread of rumors 
and to keep everyone informed. Let’s all do our part 
so we can keep Dreamland Villa a great place to live.

WELCOME to 
Dreamland Villa!

by Cyn Munday
The Welcoming Committee would like to extend a sincere greet-

ing to each and every new resident here in Dreamland Villa. 
Although this has been a rough time trying to figure everything 

out, the Welcoming Committee wants to encourage you to attend 
any of our many events and activities. Please consult the Citizen pa-
per for a complete listing as well as our website Dreamlandvilla.org. 

April is our last meeting for the season. We will be hoping to meet 
you Saturday, April 3rd at 10:00 am. It is an informal orientation 
for you. We do plan to have refreshments and will give you some 
information regarding the community to help with your navigation 
in this new area.

The place is: 320 North 55th Pl. right; just on the south side of Uni-
versity in Read Hall. Come on down we will all be happy to meet you.

Please do not hesitate to call with any questions you may have 
regarding Dreamland Villa. Again, our office staff is there for you. 
This cannot remain a clean, quiet, friendly place without you so we 
genuinely hope you will come join us!

LAST MEETING OF THE SEASON
Saturday, April 3rd at 10:00 am.

320 North 55th Pl. South side of University
in Read Hall. 

SIGN UP FOR
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WHERE RETIREMENT DREAMS COME TRUE!
DREAMLAND VILLA CITIZEN

Mary Barry, Editor
The Dreamland Villa Citizen is a monthly newspaper produced 

for the Dreamland Villa Retirement Community by
Miller Media Services.

DREAMLAND VILLA RETIREMENT COMMUNITY
320 N. 55th Place, Mesa, AZ 85205 • Tel: 480-832-3461
Fax: 480-832-7585 • Website:  www.dreamlandvilla.org

STAFF
Diane Fisher – Office Manager
Mary Newkirk – Administrative Services Assistant
Beverly Jackson – Bookkeeper
Russell Burkhammer – Maintenance Foreman
Jeff Childers – Maintenance
Traci DuPont – Maintenance

Deadline for submissions is the 10th of the month;
email Mary Barry, Editor at dvcceditor@gmail.com. 

For advertising information call Miller Media Services 
Tel (480) 361-4431• Fax (480) 347-9167 

ads@millermediaservices.com

The Dreamland Villa Citizen is provided to the Community by 
Miller Media Services at no cost to the DVC Club or residents 
through the support of its advertisers.  Due to the limited 
amount of available space, all submitted material may be 
edited or omitted as deemed necessary by the publisher and 
community club representatives.

ROC170197

Call Today

480-396-3705480-396-3705
check us out at 

www.honestairconditioning.net

0%
Financing 
Available

$50
Tune Up

Expires Feb. 1st, 2021
Call for details - 480-396-3705

SRP Rebates 
Available

Don Johnson
Don Johnson, 93, went to 

be with the Lord on 1/29/21 
in Duluth, Minnesota. He 

was born on 7/27/27 in 
Eveleth, MN, and it is fitting 
for a “numbers guy” to be 
born and die on palindrome 
dates.

Don served in the Army 
in Korea and later married 
Laviere and had two daugh-
ters, Liz and Julie.  They 
lived in Duluth where Don 
worked as an accountant for 
Minnesota Power & Light.  
After an early retirement he 
and Laviere wintered on Des 
Moines Street in Dreamland 
Villa for more than twenty 
years. They were very active 
in the community playing 

Bocce Ball, Shuffleboard, 
500 and Cribbage.  For years 
they organized the Minneso-
ta Potlucks and delivered the 
Citizen Newspaper to their 
neighbors each month.

The Johnsons were 
known as the little couple 
who walked everywhere 
and could be seen carry-
ing their own shuffleboard 
Cue-Sticks.  They sold their 
home here last spring to live 
in Duluth permanently due 
to the pandemic.  In Novem-
ber 2020 they celebrated 
their 72nd anniversary.

IN REMEMBRANCE

Illegal Drug Activity in Dreamland Villa
A “drug house” is a home/property which is being used for 

the illegal production and distribution of drugs. Drugs sold at 
these locations include illegal substances (i.e. heroin, meth-
amphetamine, and cocaine) as well as prescription medica-
tions (i.e. Percocet, Vicodin, and Fentanyl.)

These drug houses are extremely profitable for the crimi-
nals who operate them.  Therefore, security is necessary to 
protect the “business.”  Security may include the use of po-
lice scanners, cameras, guards, fences, dogs and weapons.

Unfortunately, drug houses are proliferating in many com-
munities.  This is true in Dreamland Villa.   Some residents 
will be shocked to hear this. For others it is merely naming 
the nightmare they are experiencing in their neighborhoods.  
Burglaries, prostitution, personal assault, home intrusion and 
gun fire have all been documented in our community.  Bag-
gies of drugs and needles have been found littering yards. 
Explosions and fires have occurred. 

In order to succeed, these criminals rely on neighbors who 
are intimidated by their activity and who do not communi-
cate with each other. Social isolation and ignoring the prob-
lem ensures a good drug business. Turning a blind eye to the 
problem encourages escalation of the crimes. Traffic (foot, 
bicycles, scooters and vehicles) will increase. The threat to 
residents and property worsens. One Dreamland Villa resi-
dent currently living with a drug house in his neighborhood 
confirmed that he wished he had not turned a blind eye.  “I 
wish I had acted two years ago when I first noticed increased 
activity. People were coming and going at all hours.” 

If you suspect drug house activity in your neighborhood, 
here are two suggestions:
1. NEVER EVER confront anyone on the property about 

the situation.  No matter how upset you are, rational 
thought and reason will not work.  These people are 
drug-addled and have a huge investment to protect.  Do 
NOT underestimate the consequences of a confronta-
tion.

2. Notify the Maricopa County Sherriff’s Office by phone 
at 602-876-1011. You are the eyes and ears for law en-
forcement.  Your observations are important.  Every re-
port to the Sherriff is an opportunity for them to inves-
tigate.  Reporting can be done anonymously. A report 
may include a description of individuals, vehicles, li-
cense plates, time of activity, etc.  Do not be seen talking 
to law enforcement by the criminals. Do not invite law 
enforcement into your home.  Do your business with the 
sheriff’s department by phone.

If you see something, say something. Talk to your neigh-
bors and encourage them to do the same. Is there debris/trash 
accumulating at a residence? Is there an increase in traffic?  
Do people stop for fifteen minutes and leave with backpacks 
and duffel bags? Is there activity all night long?

One such drug house had been operating in Dreamland 
Villa for seven years. Tired of the situation and concerned for 
their safety, the neighbors, in cooperation with the Maricopa 
County Sheriff’s Department, used the previously mentioned 
strategies and were successful in shutting it down.  Success-
ful intervention is possible.  Communication and collabora-
tion with law enforcement has proven to work. Ignoring the 
problem and staying silent works for the criminals.

Report suspicious activity to the Maricopa County Sher-
iff’s Department at 602-876-1011

Josephine Mary Spak 
Dreamland Villa resident 

and Jamestown, NY Resi-
dent, Josephine Mary Spak 
has passed away, succumb-
ing to cancer. A member of 
the community for the last 7 
years, she was a beloved wife 
for almost 47 years to Michael 
Spak, mother, sister, grand-
mother and great-grandmoth-
er. Many at Dreamland know 
her from community outings 
and water-walking classes or 
her beautiful Australian shep-
herd.  She was loved by many 
and will be greatly missed.
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LEGAL SERVICES
TAX PREPARATION
Personal, Farm & Business
lAll Federal & State lE-File
File from AZ - Leave Later

“Our tax preparation cost is normally half
of national companies. Let us give you a quote.”

2 CPAs
Over 75 years

combined tax experience

DALE R. THORSON
Attorney, CPA

 ATTN: 99% of you do not understand or have 
correct estate plan documents

Probate Avoidance-Without A Trust-
New Arizona Laws-What AZ Attorneys don’t 
want you to know-Living Trusts-Wills-Power 

of Attorney-Probate-Real Estate 
and Business Entities.

AZ Attorney 38 Years  l CPA 47 Years
Evening & Weekend Appointments

(480) 641-3000
31 S. 63rd St. #2 Mesa

(SE Corner of Main & 63rd St. 1/2 mile west of Power Rd.)

dale@dalethorson.com
Web Address: www.dalethorson.com

High Tea UPDATE
by Cyndy Munday and Katie Senke
The High Tea is a very special event here in Dreamland 

Villa.  Once a year we put on quite a show. We had to pass 
on 2021 however; the plans are in work for a very special 
show in 2022.  

Mark your calendars for Wednesday, January 26 at 2 pm at 
Farnsworth Hall.

We are actively looking for talent for our show.  If 
you would like to perform for us please contact us.  
If you would like to sing, dance, perform a skit, poem 
we are looking for you.

Due to a postponement of Dreamland’s 60 Anniversary, the tea 
will be focused on that theme.  We are starting early because this is one 
of those events where many details need to be addressed and there is no time like the 
present to get started.

We can and do have a good time here in Dreamland and appreciate all the folks who 
give of themselves to make things happen We would sincerely like to thank all the 
volunteers and all of the great folks who support our efforts.

by Lewis (Lew) 
Hooser

Here is a heart-
warming story 

submitted from our 
Help Services Presi-

dent, Patty Thorpe.
Patty was not asked to put this 

little story into print, but just had to let everyone know how 
important "Help Services” is to the residents of both Dream-
land Villa Retirement Community and Velda Rose Estates. 
It's not even because Richard and Patty volunteer at Help 
Services, it's because of the most wonderful feeling we 
both experienced while volunteering one Friday morning in 
April. Here is my story! 

A gentleman drove up to the building in his older big Lin-
coln automobile. It took him a long time to get out of his 
car by hanging on to the car door, then using the building 
to secure himself from falling. Realizing the man's struggle, 
Richard opened the door and helped the gentleman into the 
building. I greeted him and introduced myself! I asked him 
what we could help him with.  He replied, ''I really need a 
walker, I don't feel safe walking on my own anymore." I told 
him we could help him with that. Richard asked him if he 
could come to the back room with him to find a walker of his 
choice. He took Richard's arm and they both walked into the 
back room where all the equipment is stored. After several 
minutes, I was touched with tears when I observed this gen-
tleman walking out of the back room, confidently hanging 
on tightly to the walker, standing up straight with the biggest 
smile on this face. I asked him if we had found the perfect 
walker for him. He answered my question with the biggest 
smile on his face, "You bet!" Wow, what a great story. I hope 
to bring you stories such as this one from time to time. 

And let’s say, “Hi!” to the new board members. Patty 
Thorpe and Charles Dobbs will continue on the board and 
Judy Ford is the new member to the board.

Debra Traskos has informed me that our great ladies that 
have done such an exemplary job in the past will have to 
wait a little longer to help with that task of taking blood pres-
sure.

Remember, we are open from 9:00 am until noon on Mon-
day through Friday for the winter months. Help Services is 
financed solely by your donations and, as always tax deduct-
ible. Check us out at our web page, www.HelpServicesInc.
org. Our phone number is 480-985-6021, for appointments 
and information. The address is 5210 E. University Drive, 
Mesa, AZ 85205. Our services are only available to Dream-
land Villa & Velda Rose Estates folks. 

Now from the desk of this newsboy and our president Pat-
ty Thorpe and the board of directors, “Have a great year full 
of happiness and good health!”

HELP SERVICES
SPOTLIGHT

Patty Thorpe President 
Help Services.

Two very nice lift chairs, 
both slightly used, no 

stains & no rips.

We still have those really 
nice Munire Cribs for sale, 

both in very, very good 
condition.

Dreamland Villa Retirement 
Community 

Special Board Meeting – Election of Officers 
March 10, 2021 6:00pm 
This meeting was convened pursuant to the By-laws Article X, Section 5 
Welcome: Johna Sharp, President
Pledge of Allegiance 
Call to Order: 6:03 pm. Johna Sharp, President.
Roll Call of Newly Elected Directors and Continuing or Retiring Directors: Kathie 

Chismar, Secretary.  Present: Johna Sharp, Earl Munday, Ron Reed, Allees Cohrt, 
Sandra Eiker, Ward Jennings, Kathie Chismar.  A quorum was present.

Nomination for President:  Earl Munday nominated Johna Sharp for President.  
The nomination was seconded.  There were no other nominations. Johna was elected 
unanimously. 

Nomination for Vice President:  Johna Sharp nominated Earl Munday for Vice 
President.  The nomination was seconded.  There were no other nominations.  Earl 
was elected with 6 in favor and 1 opposed.  

Nomination for Treasurer:  Earl Munday nominated Ron Reed for Treasurer.  The 
nomination was seconded.  Ron was elected unanimously

Nomination for Secretary:  Sandra Eiker nominated Kathie Chismar for Secretary.  
The nomination was seconded.  Kathie was seconded.  Kathie was elected unani-
mously.  

Adjournment: 6:10 pm. 
Submitted by Kathie Chismar, Secretary. 
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DV Board of Directors Meeting
 March 10, 2021 6:30 p.m. 

Board of Directors Meeting 
Welcome: Johna Sharp, President  
Pledge of Allegiance
Call to Order: 6:30 p.m. by Johna Sharp, 

President
Roll Call: Kathie Chismar, Secretary.  

Present were Johna Sharp, Earl Munday, 
Ron Reed, 

Sandra Eiker, Allees Cohrt and Kathie 
Chismar.  A quorum was present. 

Ratification of Minutes:  Kathie made a 
motion to ratify the minutes from the Febru-
ary 10, 2021 meeting. The motion was sec-
onded and passed unanimously. 

Office Manager Report: Diane Fisher, Of-
fice Manager.  A copy of the report is avail-
able in the office. 

February Treasurer’s Report: Ron Reed, 
Treasurer. Members may request a copy of 
current report from the office.

Committee Reports: Copies of reports, if 
available, are on file in the office. 

New Business: 
Policies and Procedures:  Health Insurance 

for employees:  After discussion at the Study 
Session, it was decided to keep the current 
Health Insurance policy for employees as 
written in Policies and Procedures.  There is 
no tax liability mentioned in the policy for 
the employee or DVRC.  There is no need to 
rewrite the policy at this time. 

Security Cameras: Johna made a motion to 
rescind the April 10, 2019 motion allocating 
$2000 from the budget for security cameras. 
The funds were never spent because the em-
ployee who agreed to conduct the research and 
do the work declined to do so later.  The mo-
tion was seconded and passed unanimously. 

Johna made a motion to accept Sims Busi-
ness Systems bid for security cameras, not to 
exceed $5,100 for the installation of eight se-
curity cameras at both Read and Farnsworth 
Halls.  The motion was seconded and passed 
unanimously.  

Entertainment Committee Planning Pod 
Software Application: Earl made a motion to 
approve up to $2000 to lease the Planning 
Pod Software with funds from the Entertain-
ment Budget. The motion was seconded and 
passed unanimously. 

Strategic Planning Implementation Plan 
Committee: Johna made a motion to dissolve 
the Maintenance Committee and appoint the 
Vice President as the Board contact for the 
Maintenance Foreman. The motion was sec-
onded and passed unanimously. 

Johna made a motion to dissolve the Fi-
nance and Budget Committee. This com-
mittee’s functions are part of the Treasurer’s 
responsibilities.  The motion was seconded 
and passed unanimously.

Johna made a motion to dissolve the Mem-
ory Brick Garden Committee and transfer the 
funds from the Memory Brick Reserve to the 
Pickleball Reserve. This has not been an ac-
tual committee since it was created. The mo-

tion was seconded and passed unanimously.
Johna made a motion to make the Veter-

an’s Day Commemoration Committee an Ad 
Hoc Committee.  This is an event that takes 
place once a year.  The motion was seconded 
and passed unanimously.

Johna made a motion to dissolve the Ad-
vertising Committee. This committee has 
not functioned for many years and the vari-
ous existing committees have been handling 
their own print material.  The motion was 
seconded and passed unanimously.

Johna made a motion to make the Strategic 
Planning Committee an Ad Hoc Committee.  
This committee convenes only when needed 
and periodically. The motion was seconded 
and passed unanimously.

Johna made a motion to make the Nature 
Walk Oversight and Maintenance Commit-
tee an Ad Hoc Committee. Its cleanup func-
tions are a community project working pe-
riodically. The motion was seconded.  The 
vote was 5 in favor and 1 opposed. 

Johna made a motion to dissolve the Fun-
draising Committee. The committee has not 
functioned since the last Committee Chair 
resigned, and most committees raise funds 
in some form or another. The motion was 
seconded and passed unanimously.

Johna made a motion to allocate $2500 
of the Fundraising Reserve Funds for Read 
Hall indoor bathroom.  The motion was sec-
onded.  Johna rescinded this motion due to 
concerns with the allocation of funds. The 
motion to rescind was seconded and passed 
unanimously.  

Financial Audit Committee Chair Ap-
pointment: Johna requested advice and con-
sent of the Board to appoint Dennis Zurbay 
as the 2021 Financial Audit Committee 
Chair with Donna Zurbay and Mary Sabel as 
committee members. The appointment was 
approved without dissent. 

Director Resignation:  Johna announced 
the resignation of Board member Sandra 
Eiker, effective March 15. 

Interim Director Appointment:  Johna re-
quested advice and consent of the Board to 
appoint Terri Tiehan as an Interim Director.  
The appointment was approved without dis-
sent. The appointment takes place immedi-
ately, as there is currently a vacancy on the 
Board.  

Read Hall Activities:  Kathie made a mo-
tion to allow card playing and potlucks for 
fully vaccinated people with CDC Vaccina-
tion Cards. The motion was seconded.  The 
motion failed with a vote of 1 in favor and 5 
opposed. 

Johna made a motion to allow card playing 
for fully vaccinated people with CDC Vacci-
nation Cards.  The motion was seconded and 
passed unanimously.

Director Installation:  Johna installed Terri 
Tiehan as an Interim Director.  Adjournment:  
8:45 pm.

Submitted by Kathie Chismar, Secretary
There were no open forum comments. 

A “Thank You” & Updates from 
the Membership Committee

On behalf of the Membership Market-
ing Committee, we’d like to thank all of our 
DVRC members who volunteered to help 
with the Pancake Breakfast last month. After 
a long year of COVID 19, social distancing, 
staying in, wearing masks, we were excited 
to be able to do this breakfast for our com-
munity. A great way to say, “Thank you for 
supporting DVRC.”

Our committee has many more special 
events planned for our community support-
ers. On our Fare and Entertainment list, we 
have a Country Hoedown, a Luau and ‘Puttin 
on the Ritz’. These events will include a meal, 
entertainment and door prizes. Of course, 
we’ll be organizing some “fun” fundraising 
events so we can keep our “fun” going.

As the COVID restrictions lift, we will get 
those parties started!  You can look for these 
in the upcoming fall and winter season. 

Coming soon, a Movie Night. This will 
be held at Farnsworth Hall, our first is the 
Greatest Showman, the interactive ver-
sion. This should be a blast. Intermission 
with popcorn, pop and candy, of course. 

We hope that those of you who have at-

tended our BYOB Happy Hours have en-
joyed getting out, safely enjoying some live 
music and time with your neighbors. If you 
haven’t been to one, please, come join us!  
We are friendly and focused on safety as 
well as the enjoyment. We look forward to 
the time when we can have the nacho, taco 
and potato bars again.

Speaking of our Happy Hours, we are 
looking for folks who would like to share 
their talents. We are open to having music, 
juggling, magic, karaoke, DJ – any other 
ideas?  Let us know!  

Our mission is to provide our commu-
nity with special events as a “Thank you!” 
to our members. We want to support our 
community in any way we can, all while 
meeting and making new friends. If this 
sounds like you, please contact Christie 
Robbins at marketing@dreamlandvilla.
org. We need you, we welcome your 
ideas. Our meetings are at Read Hall, the 
first Thursday of each month at 10:00 am. 
Hope to see you there! 

“Volunteers don’t necessarily have the 
time, they have the heart”

Financial Status Report January 2021

Financial Status Report February 2021
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JULIE RICKLI 

REALTOR®,

SRS, SRES, RENE

JulieRickliRealtor@gmail.com

www.JulieRickli.com

REALTOR®, SRS, SRES, RENE

(602)620-4263

"The Service You Expect And Deserve!"

JULIE RICKLI    

 

 

 

CALL JULIE (602)620-4263 

for all your real estate needs,

I'm here to help!

Serving the Dreamland Villa community for over 5 years.  

FULL TIME AGENT, ALL YEAR LONG!

Senior Real Estate Specialist 

DEDICATED TO PROTECTING THE EQUITY IN YOUR HOME!

Top 5% of Arizona MLS agents

          

Ask Julie
 

Why choose Julie?

"How are the interest rates?"

6360 E Brown Rd  Ste 103  Mesa, AZ 85205

Join us for Aquacise!
Mon, Tues. Thurs. & Friday  8 – 9am

Instructor:  Kathi Erwin 480-797-5718
Water aerobics is good for:
• Heart & muscle strength
• Flexibility & joint movement
• Balance & more energy
• Good Music & FUN!

Community Appreciation –
Support & Compassion 

That is what it is all about.  Outdoor Concerts in the Open Air! Extremely generous sponsors!  Fun in the sun!  Smiles, 
laughter & caring for our neighbors! One of our 88-year olds couldn’t thank us enough for getting her out of the house. This 
isn’t her of course, these gals are only 29! Jukebox Memories – Keeping our songs alive! Thank you for all who attended.

Dreamland 
Friday 

Bowling 
League

By Cyn Munday
Here are the results from the bowling 

league for the month of February.
February top bowlers:
2/5/21 Bob Langer 189, Roger 

Kaufman 170, Jack Critchet 175, Dan 
Jenkins 217, 178, 188, Kevin Todd 204, 

199, 216, Ulic Hennehan 222, 198, 221, 
Jim Seamandel 183, Mary Seamandel 
170, Mike Mehlhaff 172, 206

2/12 Tom Guinan 196, Jim Sea-
mandel 183, Mike Mehlhaff 179, Paul 
Mehlhaff 213, 210, Marc Thompson 
171, Chuck Kloeckner 178, 177, Dan 
Jenkins 172, 203, Bob Langer 170, 174, 
Wayne Herreman 197, Roger Kaufman 
234, 224, Vonita Hinton 190, Ulic Hen-
nenan 250, 228, 247

2/19 Cyn Munday 191, Ulic Hen-
nehan 209, 185, 213, Andrea Hill 172, 
Bob Langer 203, 214, 171, Jack Critch-
et 178, Vonita Hinton 188, Chuck 
Kloeckner 232, Dan Jenkins 184, 192, 

181, Jim Seamandel 222, 171, 180
2/26 Mike Mehlhaff 182, 199, Kevin 

Todd 226, 224, Ulic Hennehan 191, 
204, 183, Roger Kaufman 199, 172, 
182, Chuck Kloeckner 211, Dan Jenkins 
206, Mary Seamandel 187, Tom Guinan 
180, 177, 171, Jim Seamandel 185, 203, 
210, Andrea Hill 180, Bob Langer 184

Splits picked up in February
Jerry Sarver 5-7, 3-6-7-10, 3-10, 

Mike Mehlhaff 10-8, Sue Teders 5-7, 
Bea Westall 4-7-10, Bob 2-5-7

We are always looking for more bowl-
ers. If you are interested in joining or 
need more information, please give Dar-
lene a call at 480-330-7640.  Thank you. 
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8808 E. Apache Trail, Mesa AZ 85207   (1/2 Mile West of the 202 Freeway)

480-832-0707 INFO@POWERRVZ.COM 

BOOK CLUB
By Anita Thompson
Books are a uniquely portable magic.  – 

Stephen King
It’s hard to believe that it is the end of the 

season already. Our last book club meet-
ing of the season is April 1st at 3:00 pm at 
Anita’s.  We will meet outside because of 
COVID and there will not be treats. 

In case you are interested in checking 
out what we will be reading, the books 
are “Just Mercy” by Bryan Stevenson; a 
story of justice and redemption and “H is 
for Hawk” by Helen Macdonald. This is a 
story about her goshawk, Mabel.  

We do have good discussions and it’s a re-
ally nice group of women. You are welcome 
to join us. Mary has chosen some really in-
teresting books as usual. Thank you, Mary.

Book Review
In The Bleak Midwinter by Julia Spencer-

Fleming
By Anita Thompson
This is one of the best books I have read in a 

long time.  It takes place in the cold midwinter 
in a small town in upstate New York.  I read 
it in February when back home in Minnesota 
when it was in the minus 10’s and 20’s. Made 
me extra glad to be here in Dreamland Villa

It starts right out with a bang. A brand new 
baby is found in a box on the steps of an Epis-
copal church. The church has a new priest, a 

woman and the town doesn’t know quite what 
to think about that. Clare Fergusson is like no 
other priest they have ever had, in many ways.  

Russ Van Alstyne is the Chief of Police and 
they end up working together to solve sev-
eral crimes. There are several murders, lots 
of family dynamics and it is just a real page-
turner. It certainly had me guessing who did 
what and why. I even related to how much she 
loved her car; we had a little sports car like 
that back in the 70’s and it was so much fun. 

Is there an attraction between the priest 
and the married chief of police?  It’s the first 
in a series of books about these two. Think 
I will have to read more of them – they cer-
tainly can get to the bottom of crimes.

Singles 
Club

By Lu Wald
March has been a bit more 

active and many came to the 
Dine-outs which was lunch at 
Appebee’s on the 6th and din-
ner at R.T. O’Sullivan’s to cel-
ebrate St. Patrick’s Day on the 
15th. Several gathered on the 
19th to take down the St. Pat-
rick’s decorations and put up 
Easter decorations. Of course, 
our visit to the Hale was to en-
joy the Charlie’s Aunt and in 
April we will be attending Al-
ways Patsy Cline on the 26th.  
On the 27th of March, a group 
of Singles Club members gen-
erously provided some help 
with the Pancake Breakfast for 
members at Farnsworth.

In April, we will head up 
to Lake Pleasant on the 5th 
to enjoy lunch and a boat 
ride. Then on the 9th we will 
carpool to Fountain Hills to 

enjoy the Arts Festival. On 
the 16th, we hope to tour the 
Air Force Museum and enjoy 
lunch after. Our Dine-outs 
will be lunch at Rumbi’s Is-
land Grill and then to BaJa 
Joe’s on the 29th for dinner. 

At the March 10th meeting, 
we welcomed two new mem-
bers and on February 10th, 
we had one new member. It 
is so nice to see new faces. 
At our meeting, we discussed 
if the group wants to again 
host the Beans & Brats lunch 
on the 4th of July. A unani-
mous vote showed that there 
are many willing helpers, so 
starting next month, we will 
be initiating plans. It was 
suggested that we charge a 
bit more as supplies certainly 
have increased in price. 

After determining that 
there is interest in gathering 
for evening events, it was 
decided that our first outing 
will be to play bocce ball. As 
most of us don’t know how 
to play it, Lu will communi-

cate with one of the current 
players in the community 
to provide us some lessons. 
It is hoped that we can have 
a few more of these types 
of outings and possibly end 
the evening with drink and 
dessert in Read Hall. In ad-
dition, it was discussed that 
we start up the pot luck din-
ners again. We plan to have 
one on the 6th of April, how-
ever, at this time, we do not 
have a location. Our callers 
will try to connect with all 
members prior to that date 
with all the information.

Soon, our winter visitors 
will be heading back, how-
ever, we know that some 
have not been able to come 
at all this winter. In any 
event, we wish you all a 
safe and healthy Spring and 
Summer. With so many of 
our members now vaccinat-
ed, it truly is looking more 
and more like “normal” is 
coming.  Have a Happy and 
blessed Easter everyone!

NMLS#160265 • Mortgage Banker License #AZ BK7548 • Se habla Espanol

This material is not provided by, nor was it approved by the Department of Housing 
& Urban Development (HUD) or by the Federal Housing Administration (FHA). 

WHY A REVERSE MORTGAGE?
•  No loan repayment is required as long as you live  

in your home. Property taxes, insurance  
and HOA dues must be maintained. 

•  You retain full ownership and title of your home.
• HUD Programs often available. 

WHY IS SUN AMERICAN MORTGAGE 
THE RIGHT CHOICE? 
•  Experience. Sun American wrote the first  

Reverse Mortgage in Arizona 30 years ago.
•  In-house processing, underwriting, and funding  

– which  means a smooth, consistent  
and stress-free process for you. 

•  CPA available to help structure the best way to 
involve your home equity in your retirement plan,  
analyzing what is best for your financial future. 

• Concentrates on doing what is best for you.
• A+ BBB rated company. 
•  We make in-home visits statewide;  

Virtual meetings on-line also available. 

Speak with a licensed CPA, 
Financial Planner and Reverse 

Mortgage expert from 
Sun American Mortgage 
480.467.1000
800.469.7383 or 

SunAmerican.com
4140 East Baseline Road   

Suite 206 • Mesa, AZ 85206

Sun American Mortgage 
offers a brighter outlook on 
retirement. Peace of mind, 

enhanced lifestyle, 
smart financial planning.

With a Reverse Mortgage 
RETIRE BETTER

There is a reason we have been helping 
people change their lives with Reverse 
Mortgages for over 30 years.

Have peace of mind. Relieve stress. Catch up on bills. 
Payoff your credit cards. Enjoy your retirement!
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Dreamland Villa 
Ladies Golf League
By Kay Hawbaker

The traditional tournament was played for three weeks in February with-
out any Thursdays being cancelled because of rain. The last week in Feb-
ruary we played a best ball scramble. Winners of the February “Greenie” 
(number of swings to get to the green) Scramble were Reva Palmer, 
Joann Arneson, Ann Richter and Kay Hawbaker.  There was an Awards 
Pizza Party held on March 18 at 4:00 pm at Dreamland’s Read Hall. 
Winners of the February Handicap Tournament are as follows:
Club Champion: Reva Palmer -Gross
President’s Cup: Cheryl Johnson - Net
First Flight winners: 1st Place: Joann Arneson and 2nd Place: Peggy Smith 
Second Flight winners:  1st Place: Lana Koenig and 2nd Place: Kathleen 
Jorgensen
Third Flight winners:  1st Place: Marietta Taylor and 2nd Place: Ann Richter
Low Putts: First place, Jan Thorsteinsson.
Second place tie, Margret Olson and Patti Schultheiff
Pictures of the winners will appear next in next month’s Citizen.

At  the end of March, our season winds down. We wish all the members 
getting ready to depart for their summer homes a safe journey. Those of 
you who stay, know that you may continue to play during the summer 
with league discounts. You will have to make your own tee time at Royal 
Palms with others who wish to play. 

The first play of the Fall season is at 12:15 pm on Thursday, the 4th of 
November at Royal Palms, but we open our season on Wednesday, No-
vember 3th with a Luncheon. Check the October Citizen for more current 
details. Also, there will be an email sent to each member.  Hope to see 
you all then.

COMPUTER CLUB
by Kay Hawbaker
The Saturday Q&A meetings continue at 9:00 an using the Zoom App. This is the 

only Computer Club activity during the long hot summer, so join us  to keep up with  
community adventures and conversation even if you don’t have any computer issues. My name is in the DVRC 
phonebook and I can send a Zoom invitation by email on Saturday morning.

If you have questions about computer issues, usually someone can come up with an idea to assist you. If we 
don’t have the answer, we will find an answer to send to you or bring suggestions the following week.  

The Saturday morning Computer Club meeting has been a special session which has been going on for a long 
time. It is also a time to share an experience which will be helpful to others. There is something for the beginner 
and something for the more advanced computer user. Sometimes I’m learning something new and other times I 
am sharing things I have done. We welcome newcomers.

Dreamland Villa Quilting Club
by Becky Lamson
The photo is a lovely Lap quilt 

made by Hazel Dubbs. Someone 
will enjoy the warmth of it as they 
enjoy their evening activity.

We resumed our weekly meet-
ing on March 11. We have a lot of 
catching up to do the remainder of 
this year. Since we didn’t meet in 
January or February, our elections 
of officers for the year will happen 
during our first meeting in April.

We are on our winter schedule 
meeting weekly on Thursday after-
noons 1:00 to 3:00 pm at Read Hall. 

We will remain on this schedule 
through June 2021. We will have 
quilt tops to piece or bindings to sew.  
The 3rd Thursday of the Month is 
Special Project Day. You are always 
welcome to bring a project of your 
own to work on at the meetings.

New and prospective members are 
always welcome. If you desire, bring 
along an item for show and tell.

If you have quilt club ques-
tions, contact Becky Lamson at 
480-202-7003.

Quilters Quote: Behind ev-
ery quilter is a big pile of fabric.

FUSED GLASS
By David Senke
The doors have been open through the winter 

months with social distancing and masks required. 
We try to keep a safe and clean environment for ev-
eryone to enjoy creating their own special projects.

The many people that frequent the shop enjoy the 
friendly atmosphere and the ability to learn such a 

unique art form.
Members are welcome to stop in anytime the shop 

is open and we will spend some time with you on 
how things are done.

Fused Glass is open: Monday and Wednesday 
9:30am to noon, 1:00pm to 3:00pm Mondays only 
6:00pm to 8:00pm
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APRIL MONTHLY EVENTS

 SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY

LEGEND
R - Read Hall    R-x - Read Hall room x  

R-O - Read Hall outside  F - Farnsworth Hall  
F-O - Farnsworth Hall outside  

HS - Help Services at 5210 E. University  
 L - Library at Corner of Butte and 55th Street 

LC - Library Conference Room 
(Posse Office at Library building)

Calendar notices or dates are the 
responsibility of the leaders of each 
group.  Deadline notice is due in the 

office by the 5th of each month.

20212021

10:00 AM R 
Welcome Meeting
3:00PM - 5:00PM
Cold Shott & the Hurricanes 
Concert
Farnsworth Bandshell

7:30 AM R 
Coffee Social

7:30 AM R 
Coffee Social

     1 2 3 

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

11 12 13 14 15 16 17 

18 19 20 21 22 23 24 

25 26 27 28 29 30  

10:00 AM R
Pentecostals of Mesa 

10:00 AM F
Maranatha Church
Open to the Public

10:00 AM R
Pentecostals of Mesa 

10:00 AM F
Maranatha Church
Open to the Public

10:00 AM R
Pentecostals of Mesa 

10:00 AM F
Maranatha Church
Open to the Public

10:00 AM R
Pentecostals of Mesa 

10:00 AM F
Maranatha Church
Open to the Public

10:30 AM - 1:00 PM F
Line Dancing

6:30 PM R
DVRC Board Study Session

10:30 AM R
Special Board Meeting

9:30 AM R
Singles Club Meeting
6:30 PM R
DVRC Board Meeting
Read Hall Pool Closed for 
Maintenance

Farnsworth Hall Pool 
Closed for Maintenance

10:30 AM - 1:00 PM F
Line Dancing

10:30 AM - 1:00 PM F
Line Dancing

4:00 PM  R
DVRC Members Happy 
Hour

10:30 AM - 1:00 PM F
Line Dancing

 

   

 April Weekly Activities

  MONDAY PM TUESDAY PM WEDNESDAY PM THURSDAY PM FRIDAY PM SATURDAY PM

DAILY EVENTS MONDAY AM TUESDAY AM WEDNESDAY AM THURSDAY AM FRIDAY AM SATURDAY AM

Lapidary        
Mon-Fri  R-6     
8:00 - 11:30

Wood Shop         
Mon-Fri  R-10      
9:00 - 11:30 am

Help Services
9:00 - Noon HS

Aquacise Class         
8:00 - 8:45  R-O
Pickleball         
8:30  R-O    
Woodshop          
9:00 - 11:30  R-10
Fused Glass          
9:30 - Noon  R-7

Pickleball         
8:30  R-O
Library
9:00 - 1:00 L
Fused Glass          
9:30 - Noon  R-7

Aquacise Class         
8:00 - 8:45  R-O
Bocce Ball 
9:00 - 11:00  F-O
Tai Chi 
9:00 – 10:00 R
Line Dancing 
10:30 – 1:00 F

Aquacise Class         
8:00 - 8:45  R-O
Bocce Ball 
9:00  F-O
Tai Chi 
9:00 – 10:00 R

Quilting Club 
1:00 - 3:00 R
Open Art Sessions 
1:00 - 4:00 R-5
Pickleball
6:00 - 8:00 R-O

Bocce Ball 
9:00  F-O

Open Art Sessions 
1:00 - 4:00 R-5

Fused Glass 
1:00 - 3:00 R-7

Bowling 
3:00 R-O

Aquacise Class         
8:00 - 8:45  R-O

Pickleball         
8:30  R-O 

Fused Glass
1:00 - 3:00 R-7
Tai Chi          
5:00 - 6:00  R
Fused Glass
6:00 - 8:00 R-7

Open Art Sessions 
1:00 - 4:00 R-5

David’s Clean-Up & Tree Service

Affordable Rates
Free Estimates

All Work Guaranteed

480-245-7132

Visit our Community Website!
www.dreamlandvilla.org

9:30 AM R
Singles Club Meeting
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Landscape services

Designing Arizona 
Landscape Specializing in 
complete desert landscape 
and sprinkler install/repair,

trimming, blowing, removal, 
rock, lighting. Low Prices 
for Seniors. A+ rating with 

The Better Business Bureau. 
Perfect record with the 
Arizona Registrar of 

Contractors. Arizona License 
#243110. Bonded & Insured. 

Free estimates. 
480-380-9966.

Raul's Clean-up & Tree 
Services 

15% Discount. Yard Clean-
Up, Tree Topping, Trimming 
or Removal, Blowing, Spread 
Gravel, Trash Removal. Free 
Estimates. Affordable Rates, 

All Work Guaranteed.
480-553-4285

sprinkLer repair

Designing Arizona 
Landscape Specializing 
in all phases of Sprinkler 

Repair, PVC, Drip Systems, 
Trouble Shooting. Low 

prices for Seniors. A+ rating 
with The Better Business 

Bureau. Perfect record with 
the Arizona Registrar of 

Contractors. Arizona License 
#243110. Bonded & Insured. 

Free Estimates:
480-380-9966.

Valley Lawn Sprinkler Co. 
Established 1970. Install/

repair: Drip systems, 
sprinklers, valves, timers, 

landscape and Malibu
lighting. Underground valve 

and wire locating. Free 
estimates and professional 

evaluation of sprinkler 
systems. Call Don Shinke 

480-969-0117 or  
480-215-6134.

CLASSIFIED ADS: Cost for a classified ad is $18 for 30 words or less. 
Add a box for only $2. 480-361-4431

READER NOTICE: Under Arizona law, all residential and commercial contractors are required to be licensed by the state unless they fall under 
the handyman exemption for projects which require no building permit and are less than $1000 for the total contract price. In addition, homeowners 
using licensed residential contractors may have access to the Residential Contractors Recovery Fund if the contractor is unable and/r unwilling to 
perform the job and if alternative dispute resolutions available through the Registrar are unsuccessful. For m ore information or to verify the license 

status of an Arizona contractor, call (602) 542-1525, (888) 271-9286 (toll-free outside Maricopa County) or visit www.rc.state.az.us.

Mazon’s Air Conditioning 
& Heating Service Only 

$18.95 for a complete
heating system check-up. 

Includes 20 point check plus 
service complete unit. Expert

service and repairs or unit 
replacement. Licensed & 
Bonded. 480-966-7794 or

602-579-1012.
East Valley Plumbing

Always on time, 
independently owned & 

operated with over 30 years 
of experience providing 

our customers with quality 
service at reasonable prices. I 
specialize in slab leaks, sewer 

& drain.
Smoke testing, (smelly pipes) 
trenchless excavation, water 
heaters and much more. Free 
estimates, discounts, licensed, 

*bonded*, insured.  R.O.C. 
#267828, PH: 480-255-7325.

RWB Plumbing, Inc. 
Plumber. Licensed, Bonded, 

Insured. ROC#178767.
Call 480-332-1457.

PlumbSmart Plumbing 
Repair and Repipe Service

Free estimates - no trip 
charge! $49 drain cleaning, 

$189 garbage disposal 
includes installation. 

Affordable full service 
plumber voted #1 in Mesa. 

Senior & Vet discounts. 
Licensed, bonded & insured 

ROC223709.
Call 480-409-7062

Mazon’s Plumbing Expert 
service and repairs. Free 
water heater inspections.

All plumbing repairs. Sewer 
and drains unclogged. Water 

heaters, faucets, garbage
disposals, toilets, water leaks. 

Licensed & Bonded.
480-966-7794 or  
602-579-1012.

Aspen Builders
Remodeling and Repairs. 50 

years’ experience specializing 
in kitchens, baths and 

additions.
Discount for Seniors and 
Veterans. 480-578-4086 
License #380-717 CBL 

Builders dba Aspen
Builds 4 You, LLC

Facelifts4home Remodeling 
experts over 40 years’ 

experience, father & son. 
Additions-kitchens-baths 
roofing-painting-drywall 

window-doors-pavers tile-
wood-laminate flooring. Lic 
297942 Rob 480-703-5637 

Ross 480-406-4249.
Roofing and Awnings
Shingle & Tile roofs, 

awnings, coatings, flat roofs, 
patios and repairs. Licensed, 
bonded, and insured. ROC# 
297093. Janoes Construction 
has been serving the valley 
for over 50 years. Call for a 

free estimate today. 480-217-
9946. Military and senior 

discounts. 
Home Remodeling & 
Rain Gutter Specialist
AZ Rooms, Dual Pane, 
Replacement Windows, 

Aluminum & Vinyl Siding
& Trim, Seamless Rain 
gutters; 30 colors. Very 

Reliable. Licensed & Bonded.
ROC #114475 George  

480-820-8711.  
We love small jobs.

PlumbSmart Heating and 
Air Conditioning

Free service calls + Free A/C 
diagnostic w/ repair. BBB 
A+Rated NATE-Certified 

technicians and quality 
affordable HVAC service. 
Senior & Vet discounts, 

3-Ton AC unit only $3,995 
including installation. 

Licensed, bonded & insured 
ROC289252.

Call 480-409-7940

appLiance repair

Appliance Services
Quality appliance repair at 
affordable prices. Family 
owned and operated. Ask 

about our 10% senior 
discount. Call Furrow 

Appliance Repair  
480-256-9735.

cLeaning services

Carpet Cleaning 
Much better than Steam! 

Thorough / Fast Drying. Vac, 
pre-treat, scrub, clean, rinse 

and vac.
Open Areas of 2 Rooms 

Only $50 Complete! Owner/
operator 35+yrs. Dennis 

Coats 480-354-0866.
House Cleaning & Windows 

Honest, dependable and 
reasonable. 10+ years’ 

experience. References.  
Roxie 602-689-1353. 

Mike Knudsen’s Window 
Cleaning

480-808-2441 Cleanings 
include screens and tracks. 
Always professional and 

friendly. 25+ years of 
experience. Ask about 

exterior house and patio 
cleaning.

Home services

Keith’s Home Maintenance 
No job too big. Interior & 

exterior painting. Plumbing, 
electrical, locks, drywall 
repair, fixtures, flooring, 

carpentry and more. Call for 
free estimate. 480-225-9187.
Built-Rite Masonry Serving 
your communities for over 25 
years. Concrete-Block-Brick-
Pavers-Gates. We Do It All. 
Free Estimates. Call Richard 

at 602-692-7898  

Full Service Sprinkler 
Repair & Installation

Specializing in all 
aspects of sprinkler and 
drip system repair and 

installation.  Timers, valves, 
leaks, backflow devices, 

troubleshooting, etc.  
Licensed, bonded & insured 
for your protection, 2 year 
warranties.  Guaranteed 
lowest priced licensed 

contractor.  Flawless ROC 
record #243662.  Call Mike 
Smith at 480-233-1009 or 
schedule online at www.
iRepairSprinklers.com

misceLLaneous

Taxes Prepared in Your 
Home

Personal & Business. Out of 
State. All Returns E-Filed. 

Over 40 years tax experience.
Malott's Financial Solutions 

480-236-7708.
Locksmith Who has your 
keys? Want to re-key your 

home? Locked yourself out? 
Need help installing new 

locks? Give me a call. Local 
locksmith with reasonable 

rates.
Mark 480-225-0284.

RV'S Wanted 
$$ Top Dollar Paid for Clean 

Well-Maintained RVs. All 
Years Makes and Models. 
Free Appraisal - Free Pick 

Up. Call or Text Leon 
Negrin 916-599-0324 email 

lsnegrin@hotmail.com.

Garage Door Service
Senior discounts. Veteran 

owned. BBB Accredited. My 
Garage Guys. 480-630-3638.
Patio, Garage & Driveway

Epoxy & Flagstone Coatings. 
Local, Family Owned & 

Operated. 18+ years in Mesa. 
Always Free Estimates. 
Licensed ROC 165692, 

Bonded & Insured.
Call Today 480-890-1141. 
www.amazoncoatings.com

Mobile Lamp Repair
Free Estimates.

480-215-7187 – Scott.
Dumping Dave

I haul it all. Yard debris, junk,
appliances, furniture, home

cleanouts. Whatever you
need cleaned up and hauled

away. Dependable and 
Honest.

I’m a Mesa 6th grade
teacher working his 2nd job.

Dave 480-369-5182.
painting

Mel Thompson Painting
We do it All! Exterior, interior 
painting, wallpaper removal, 

drywall repair and more. Over 
40 years’ experience. Call for 
a free bid. Mel 480-983-0585. 

Licensed, Bonded, Insured.
Robak Painting services 

LLC 
Repaint specialist interior & 
exterior, drywall work and 
repairs, cabinet painting, 

popcorn removal and textures. 
Licensed, bonded, insured. 

ROC 104337.
Call Alex today for free 
estimate 480-907-8156.

Classified Ads Work!
Cost for a classified ads is $18 
for 30 words or less. Add a box 

for only $2. 480-361-4431

Classified Ads Work!
Cost for a classified ads is $18 
for 30 words or less. Add a box 

for only $2. 480-361-4431
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Chaparro’s Landscaping Service
lResidential lPalms Trimmed lTree Expert 

lIrrigation
Francisco Chaparro

602-761-8710

Free 
Estimates
Checks Accepted

Raul’s Clean-Up & Tree Services, LLC

480-553-4285

Free Estimates - Affordable Rates - All Work Guaranteed 
Services Include:

Yard Clean-up, Blowing
Tree & Cactus Removal
Palm & Tree Trimming
Tree Topping & Pruning

Trash Removal, 
Spread Gravel
We are Insured

ADVERTORIAL

There is a reason we have 
been helping people change 

their lives with Reverse 
Mortgages for over 30 years.
Get safety and Security with a New Reverse 

Mortgage from Sun American Mortgage. 
Reverse Mortgage. Retire Better!

This material is not provided by, nor was it approved by the Department of Housing & Urban Development (HUD) or by the Federal Housing Administration (FHA). 

When Marjorie and Steve were young, they didn’t 
think about owning a home, let alone retirement! 
As they grew older, as we all do, they wanted 
the American dream, owning a home. That 
dream for Marjorie and Steve took hard 
work. With a good job, paying the bills, 
mortgage and of course keeping up with 
the kids, their house is more than just a 
home. It is the family they’ve built and the 
life they have lived. It was worth it all.

Now nearing retirement age, they are looking 
forward to enjoying what they earned. 
Marjorie and Steve couldn’t wait to sit back 
and relax and enjoy the fruits of their labor. 
But even with all their careful planning, 
unforeseen events and unexpected expenses 
diminished the assets they set aside for their 
retirement. The only realistic option they 
could see was to sell their retirement home 
in Sun Lakes. It felt like an impossible task. 
Luckily, their son, knowing how hard they 
worked and desired to stay in their home, 
suggested an alternative; a reverse mortgage. 
Marjorie and Steve’s credit card debt were 
not a part of their retirement plans, but Sun 
American Mortgage stepped in to help 
turn a bad situation into an opportunity for 
them to stay in their home. With 30 years 
of experience assisting Arizona seniors in 
similar situations Sun American Mortgage is 
a leader in the Reverse Mortgage industry. 
Instead of selling their precious home they 
worked so hard for in Sun Lakes, Marjorie 
and Steve were able to turn to the equity in 
their own home to pay off their credit card 

debt and get back on track to retire better. 

With their reverse mortgage line of credit, 
they can take money in and out of their home 
without recourse. They can make payments 
on their reverse mortgage if they want to, 
but also feel safe knowing that in a pinch, no 
payment is required. They pay their property 
taxes, homeowners’ insurance and HOA fees 
as always. Marjorie and Steve have options. 
They can simply pay the interest, make a 
full payment every other month, make two 
payments every month, or never make a 
payment again for as long as they live in the 
house. The reverse mortgage gave them the 
flexibility to live the future they dreamed 
of, even though their retirement plans didn’t 
go quite as planned, they can… retire better. 

Call Sun American 
Mortgage Company   
(480)467-1000
or toll-free at 1(800) 469-7383.
4140 E. Baseline Rd., Ste. 206, 
Mesa, Arizona 85206

An equal housing opportunity company, member of the 
Better Business Bureau & the National Reverse Mortgage 
Lenders Association • Mortgage Banker License 
#BK7548 • NMLS #160265  
Parker Turk: LO-0912436 
• NMLS#267132 
Rex Duffin: LO-0911707 
• NMLS#169138
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Your Ductwork Repairs with                    Include:

Duct Sealing and Duct Cleaning
Both for ONE out-of-pocket price

Up to 30% Energy Savings
Reduced duct leakage by up to 95% and your energy 
bills by up to 30%.

Increased Comfort
Reduce temperature differences between floors and 
hard to heat or cool rooms for additional comfort 
throughout the home.

Improved Air Quality
Reduce dust, allergens, and pollutants entering the 
home air stream.

Extend HVAC Equipment Life
Extend the life of the most expensive system.

$300 per system combo
of duct sealing, followed by
duct cleaning 2 weeks later

All for ONE price � NO hidden costs
Offer expires March 31, 2021

WITHOUT Duct Sealing WITH Duct Sealing

Call EcoSeal Today! (480) 881-0860

Regular
Cost

$700

Participating 
Contractor
SRP assumes no liability for their products or services.

A+ Rating
ACCREDITED BUSINESS


